The regular meeting of the Harrisville City Council was held on March 17, 2014 at the City Office.

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. by Mayor Dobis and the Pledge of Allegiance was said.

Present: Mayor Dobis, Treasurer Keerl, Clerk Pierce, Council Members: Tartaglia, Kaiser, Crick, Baird, and Luenberger.  Absent: Council Member Sanderson and Attorney Cook.
Motion by Crick, support by Kaiser to approve the minutes of February 10, 2014. Motion carried 5-0.
Motion by Kaiser, support by Baird to pay the bills in the amount of $18844.04. Motion carried 5-0. 
Mayor Dobis informed council of letter of interest from Mary Peterson regarding a vacancy on the Planning Commission. Mayor Dobis gave his recommendation for her to fill the vacancy on the Planning Commission. Motion by Tartaglia, support by Baird to accept recommendation of mayor for Mary Peterson to fill vacancy on Planning Commission, term ending Dec. 31, 2016.                           Motion carried 5-0.
Mayor Dobis presented a letter from Mary Lou Webb requesting the city be the official sponsor of the 38th Annual Harrisville Children’s Parade on Saturday, July 5, 2014 at 1:00 PM.  Motion by Crick, support by Baird to have the City of Harrisville be the official sponsor of the 5th of July, 2014 annual Children’s Parade and designate Mary Lou Webb as city Representative for parking and events.  Motion carried 5-0.

Mayor Dobis recommended to council to proclaim April 2014 as Social Host Awareness Month. Moved by Baird, support by Crick to proclaim April 2014 as Social Host Awareness Month as Resolution #2014-01. Motion carried 5-0. Ayes: Crick, Luenberger, Kaiser, Baird, Tartaglia. Nays: 0. Absent: Sanderson.
Mayor Dobis addressed Alcona County 2014 Hazard Mitigation Plan for adoption and resolution. Moved by Kaiser, support by Tartaglia to adopt Alcona County 2014 Hazard Mitigation Plan as Resolution # 2014-02. Motion carried 5-0. Ayes: Crick, Luenberger, Kaiser, Baird, Tartaglia. Nays: 0. Absent: Sanderson.
Motion by Tartaglia, support by Baird to approve the payment of the end of the year bills: General Fund, Fire, Equipment Pool, Liquor, Major and Minor. Motion carried: 5-0.

Mayor Dobis opened the General Fund Budget, 2014/2015 Truth and Taxation Hearing at 7:30 PM.  The treasurer and finance committee chair reviewed the General Fund Budget (all categories) with council for the 2014-2015 fiscal year. The hearing was opened to the public and no comments were forth coming. Mayor Dobis announced, as part of the Truth and Taxation requirement, that the City of Harrisville would collect the maximum millage as required by law. The budget hearing closed at 7:50 PM.
 Motion by Baird, support by Luenberger to approve the new General Fund, Fire, Equipment Pool, Liquor, Major and Minor Budgets, as presented to council, for fiscal year 2014-2015. Motion carried 5-0.

Mayor Dobis advised council on the new City Employees contracts for 2014-2015. Motion by Tartaglia, support by Kaiser to approve city employees contracts for fiscal year 2014-2015. Motion carried: 5-0.
Mayor Dobis discussed with council the policy for hiring summer help and that the work hours would be limited to a maximum of 300 hours for the season. 
REPORTS

Mayor Dobis informed council on the status of the SAW Grant (Water/Sewer/Lagoon/ upgrades).The city’s application did not make the first draw by the state. However, the city is still in a good position for a second round draw later in the year. 
Mayor Dobis informed council that the timber sale contract is closed and finalized. City Council would like to thank Don Krejcarek, Forester, for his expertise and guidance, working with the city and the timber company on this project.

Harbor Commissioner Baird recognized and thanked Harbor Commission Chairman, Neal Gehring for the outstanding work he is doing on behalf of the harbor. 
Planning Commissioner Baird reported the next meeting of the Planning Commission is scheduled for Tuesday, April 15, 2014 at 7:00 PM.
Airport Commissioner Boucher things are well at the airport. 
Tree Board member Crick notified council that there is no money budgeted  for new trees this year, however, overall maintenance will be continued.
Fire Advisory Committee member Baird informed council that committee members of the city and township are working on a new fire department contract.
Comment Cards: None.
Council Last Comments: Weather issues were discussed.
Crick moved meeting to be adjourned.
Meeting adjourned at 8:16 P.M.
 Next regularly scheduled City Council meeting, Monday, April 14, 2014 at 7:00 P.M.
Mayor ___________________________      Clerk_____________________________  

